Dean R. A. Schwegler, School of Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Schwegler:

I have sent a copy of your letter of March 20 to each one of our faculty members in the department. I had expected to present this to the group when we met the other day, but we were so engrossed with the encroachment of our teaching schedule by the band, and also our desire to set up a program for the Child Health Week, that our hour slipped away before we got all the work finished.

I quite agree with you that there will be some lemiency on the part of these people who are especially interested in their field. I too can see why they should be interested in other fields if we are to develop, as we should, all-around teachers. I can heartily agree with you that it would be too bad to perpetuate a general feeling on the part of the non-technical faculties that our department was not maintaining exacting standards of achievement.

I am asking the members of our department to submit to me their reasons why they think that much of a discrepancy might exist reasonably at times.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH